

City of Newton, Massachusetts

Office of the Mayor

Telephone (617) 796-1100 Fax (617) 796-1113 TDD/TTY (617) 796-1089 Email rfuller@newtonma.gov

May 8, 2023

Honorable City Council Newton City Hall 1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton, MA 02459

Honorable City Councilors:

I respectfully submit this docket item to the Honorable Council requesting authorization to accept and expend \$400,000 in a state budget earmark to assist the city in funding the improvements project at Gath Pool, including two pools and a splash pad.

The earmark was submitted by State Representative Kay Khan.

Attached is a memo from Nicole Banks, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Culture on the matter.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Mayor Ruthanne Fuller

Newton Parks, Recreation & Culture Department 246 Dudley Road, Newton, MA 02459

Office: (617) 796-1500 parks@newtonma.gov Nicole Banks, Commissioner



May 8, 2023

Re: Request for Council docket item to accept and expend \$400,000 in earmark funds from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts toward the improvements project at Gath Pool

Dear Mayor Fuller,

The City of Newton, through its Parks, Recreation and Culture Department is the recipient of an earmark from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts for the sum of \$400,000 to assist the city in funding the improvements project at Gath Pool.

Respectfully,

Nicole Banks

Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Culture